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Our mission:  Making 
disciples of Jesus 
Christ for the  
transformation  
of the world. 

Our purpose:   
Changing lives through 

¶ humble service 

¶ passionate  
worship 

¶ extravagant  
generosity 

Our vision:  A community 
transformed by Godôs 
grace, for Godôs glory. 
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Worshipers  
Date            Attendance          

07/30    10:00 AM: 45 

08/06    10:00 AM: 47 

08/13         10:00 AM: 37 

08/20     10:00 AM: 48 

Whatôs your calling? 

When 
you 
have a 
sense 
of  
calling ð 
whether 
itôs to 
be a 
musician, soloist,  
artist, in one of the 
technical fields, or a 
plumber ð there is 
something deep and 
enriching when you 
realize it isnôt just a 
casual choice; itôs a 
divine calling. [Thatôs] 
not limited to vocational 
Christian service, by 
any means. 

ð Charles R.  
Swindoll  
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Special dates  

Å Labor Day, Sept. 4 

Å National Grandpar-
ents Day, Sept. 10 

Å Patriot Day, Sept. 11 

Å Hispanic Heritage 
Month, Sept. 15-
Oct. 15 

¶ First day of autumn, 
Sept. 22 

Edgerton UMC donates to elementary school  

Thank you for the generous donations  
of school supplies with an approximate 
value of $450.  On Aug. 8 the following 
items were delivered to Edgerton  
Elementary: 

¶ 111 dry erase markers 

¶ 40 bottles of glue 

¶ 58 glue sticks 

¶ 27 water colors  

¶ 662 erasers for the end of pencils 

¶ 14 boxes of baggies with zippers 

¶ 2 backpacks 

¶ 25 pairs of sweatpants 

The school supplies were taken along  
with the socks and underwear left from  
the giveaway event in July.   

Edgerton Elementary Principal Nancy 
Woolery was there and thankful for all 
the donations. She commented,  
ñYou are a very giving congregation" 
and "we go through a lot of underwear." 

In six messages, 
Pastor Jim will share 
Wesleyôs message 
and how it has 
changed his heart. 

Sept. 10 ð Practical 
divinity ð a distinctive 
way of life 

Sept. 17 ð Who are 
you?  ð made in 
Godôs image 

 

Weôll start a new  
series of messages 
on Sept. 10. Itôs 
called ñChange of 
Heart ð a Wesleyan 
spirituality.ò 

In this time of  
ferment among 
United Methodists, 
itôs a look at how 
John Wesley  
envisioned the  
Christian life. 

Wesley spoke of a 
ñpractical divinity.ò  
He thought of  
Christianity not  
as a body of beliefs, 
but as a distinctive 
way of life. This way 
of life is centered on 
Jesus and revealed 
through a change of 
heart. 

 

Sept. 24 ð No  
matter what ð the 
image distorted 

Oct. 1 ð Amazing 
grace  ð saved 
through faith 

Oct. 8 ð Growing in 
grace  ð the image 
restored 

Oct. 15 ð Blessed 
assurance  ð holiness 
of heart and life 

New series of messages  

Meet our new sanctuary choir and music director  

Judy Sass is our new 
sanctuary music and 
choir director. She also 
plays for Open Table 
Community Church. 
Hereôs how she  
describes herself: 

Judy cannot remember  
a time when she did  
not play the piano. She 
began playing for church 
when she was 12 years 
old and has played in 
many different church 
formats since that time.  

Besides playing in 
church she has also 
been an accompanist in 
the Gardner-Edgerton 
School District for 25 
years at the elementary, 
middle school, and high 
school levels. She is a 
graduate of MidAmerica 
Nazarene University with 
degrees in music and 
elementary education.  

She and her husband, 
Dale, have been married 
37 years and have two 

lovely 
daughters, 
a great 
son-in-
law, and 
four  
delightful 
grand-
children, 
ages 5, 3, 
1, and 3 months.  

Besides all these blessings, 
her greatest joy is serving 
Christ, her Lord and  
Savior. 
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Pastorôs pen 

I have now been your pastor  
for a full year. 

I took over Sept. 1, 2016, when 
the Rev. Cynthia Meyer was 
booted out by the Annual  
Conference. 

I was not happy about the way 
that worked out, but it has been  
a joy to serve as your pastor.  
We have done some very good 
things working together. Actually, 
I hoped that we might have  
accomplished more by now.  
But the wheels of change grind 
slowly, even in a small church 
that is pretty agile on its feet. 

We will need all the agility we can 
muster in the next year. I believe 
that we have stabilized, after the 
drama and trauma of Cynthiaôs 
last eight months here. We have 
stabilized, but our losses are 
great. Our wounds are healing, 
but weôre still staggering. 

In the next year, we will need  
to move beyond stability to  
genuine growth. To promote  
that growth, I am doing a series  
of messages on John Wesleyôs 
heart religion. The series starts 
Sept. 10, and I commend it to  
you ð if only because in these 
messages Iôll be revealing parts  
of my personal faith story that  
you havenôt heard before. 

Iôll also be talking more in worship 
about where we go from here as 
a church. We have some genuine 
reasons for concern about the  
immediate future. We also have 
some great potential for doing 
even greater things for Christ! 
Letôs grow together! 

Grace and peace, 

Jim 

Pray for a Way Forward  

Forum on sexuality  

at the University of 
Kansas, will speak 
about the intersections 
of sexuality, gender, 
biology, and culture.  

A faith perspective  
will be shared by 
Leighann Prothro,  

Wide is God's Welcome
-KC is hosting a forum, 
"The intersections of 
Sexuality, Gender, 
Biology, Culture, and 
Faith" on Sunday, 
Sept. 10, from 2-5 p.m. 
at Valley View United 
Methodist Church, 
95th and Antioch in 
Overland Park. 

Dr. Charlene 
Muehlenhard,  
professor of  
psychology  
and of women,  
gender, and  
sexuality studies  

director of children 
and youth ministry  
at Asbury United 
Methodist Church.  

All are welcome to  
attend.  

is to envision a solution 
to the stalemate and 
propose it to a special 
General Conference 
to meet in St. Louis in 
February 2019. 

 

We are invited to  
pray for a Way  
Forward for United 
Methodists from  
Sept. 3-9. Churches  
in all conferences 
have been praying  
in weekly rotation;  
Great Plains Annual 
Conference starts  
off September. 

The Commission on a 
Way Forward is a 
creation of the 2016 
General Conference, 
which stalemated on 
issues surrounding 
human sexuality. The 
commissionôs mission 

Please pray that  
the commissionôs  
proposals will be  
on the mark and  
well-received, and  
that they will lead us 
to a new sense of 
unity in the church. 

Staff-Parish Relations, 
and Finance. We also 
will need a new  
Financial Secretary.  

As God leads you, 
please show your  
interest to Pastor Jim, 
Lay Leader Jean 
Reynolds, or  
Nominations  

The Nominations 
Team will be meeting 
this month to work on 
a slate of officers for 
approval at Charge 
Conference on  
Oct. 8.  

We have one vacancy 
on each of these teams: 
Board of Trustees, 

Team members  
Virgil Florence, Chris 
Kerr, Mary Pritchard, 
and Janet Strack.  

Leadership nominations  
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óWho we areô statements 

sessions will focus on 
the ñWonder, Love, 
and Praiseò report 
she spoke about a 
few weeks ago. They 
will be 7-8:30 p.m. 
Sept. 7, 14, 21, and 
28, in Grace Place. 

In October, Pastor 
Jim will lead studies 
of John Wesleyôs 

Two special studies 
on United Methodism 
will be offered  
Thursday nights in 
September and  
October.  

In September, the 
Rev. Rena Yocom 
will lead a study of 
who we are as a 
church. These four 

ñThe Character of a 
Methodist.ò Dates for 
these sessions will be 
announced next 
month. 

Free study guides  
will be available for 
both studies. You  
can sign up for them 
in Fellowship Hall. 

Methodist studies  

Youôve probably noticed 
that weôve changed the 
opening of worship. We 
now make few, if any, 
announcements. Most 
announcements are in 
the bulletin and in the 
video scroll before  
worship begins. To 
open worship, we are 
now offering statements 
of who we are as  
followers of Jesus. 

We may repeat our  
Mission, Purpose, and 
Vision statements. Or 
the liturgist may simply 

offer some provocative 
statement about following 
Jesus, and say how it 
fits our situation. 

Hereôs an example: 

ñChristian activist 
Shane Claiborne  
says that Jesus 
óchallenges the chosen, 
includes the excluded, 
assaults closed minds, 
opens hard hearts,  
and defies all the 
boxes, categories,  
and campsô we try to 
put him in. We are here 

today to be  
challenged,  
included,  
assaulted, and 
opened by the love 
of God in Christ.ò 

If you have a saying 
that you think might 
be appropriate, 
mention it to Pastor 
Jim or e-mail it to 
him or to Shari in 
the church office. 
You may see it 
opening worship 
someday soon. 

We will not have a  
program, but will have 
a time of visiting and 
fellowship to catch up 
with each other. 
Please join us!!! 
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UMW 

Join UMW on  
Saturday, Sept. 9,  
at 8:45 a.m. for  
fellowship and 9 a.m. 
for our meeting.   

Women on a Mission  

We will fill food bags 
after UMW on  
Saturday, Sept. 9.  
Any volunteers are  
welcome! 

UMW/ Women on a Mission  

The event will be 
from 9 a.m. to  
4:30 p.m. at Worden 
UMC, 298 E. 900th 
Rd., Baldwin City.  

Registration begins 
at 8:45 a.m. You can 
sign up for $15 in  

The Five Rivers  
District invites pastors 
and lay leaders to a 
seminar on church 
leadership on  
Saturday, Sept. 30. 

The seminar is titled 
ñThe Life Cycle of 
Congregations: How 
to Lead at Various 
Stages.ò The speaker 
is the Rev. George 
Bullard, who leads 
the FaithSoaring 
Churches Learning 
Community. 

advance on the Great 
Plains Conference 
website, or pay $20 
at the door. 

Lunch will be provided 
by the Worden UMW 
and is included in 
part of the cost. 

Leadership seminar  

October 1, 2017  


